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May 28-PTL Meeting
May 31-Middle School Movie
Night
June 2-8th Grade Graduation 4:00
June 3-PTL FUN DAY!!
June 4-Field Day
June 5-Park and Pool Day
June 6-Kinder graduation and last
day of school-Min. Day
June 7-Choirs to Knott’s
Aug. 21/25-Family Classroom
Visits
Aug. 27-School Year Begins!

Bethany Lutheran School
Long Beach, CA

Issue 35:  May 28, 2024

Leading chapel this week:

8th Grade
Parents, you are always welcome to

join us at 9:00 AM.

Here’s a great article from Scholastic about SUMMER
READING!!! Studies show that students who don't
continue to read over the summer are likely to lose
crucial ground. Fortunately, there are plenty of ways to
keep kids reading this summer. 

Prompt them: Kids look to their parents for ideas
about books to read. Since there are so many
choices, parents can recommend books that look
interesting and make kids aware of what books are
out there.
Read along with them: It’s fun to re-read all the
books you liked when you were little, and you also
get to read the new stuff that’s been written since
you grew up. 
Try a series: Summer is just the right time for a good
series. There are so many really good ones. Kids like
getting to know a character, seeing what’s going to
happen next, and revisiting the character over and
over.
 Always have a book on hand: Encourage kids to
take a book along wherever they’re going. Headed
to the beach? The after-lunch, before-you-can-swim-
again break is a perfect time for a book. Or try an
audio book if you’re taking a road trip. 
Let them see you reading: When young people know
reading is an important part of your world, they’ll be
encouraged to read too. 
Provide suggestions: Share what you liked to read as
a kid.
Read any time of the day. Reading isn’t something
that has to be done at a certain time. Some kids like
to read at breakfast. Look for opportunities that fit
into your day. 

                       Reading with you!
                       Dr. Fink

P.S.  Middle School Parents, watch for info from Mrs. Evans!
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 For May,  we are recognizing students who are Connected to Music and display a creative and
unique perspective toward life.

“Praise him with trumpet sound;  praise him with lute and harp!  Praise him with tambourine and dance;  
praise him with strings and pipe!  Praise him with sounding cymbals;  praise him with loud clashing

cymbals!  Let everything that has breath praise the Lord.  Praise the Lord!”  Psalm 150-3-6

Congratulations to these students who are Connected to Music:

Avah Flint, Nilah Harris-El Bey, John Simmons, Brendan Alonzo, Liam Collelo, Lily Craft,
Audrey Kienitz, James Bready and Sophia Carlson.

 
We will hand out monthly award certificates after chapel tomorrow.

Monthly Awards

This month’s offering is going to Charity on Wheels, a mission to help the homeless
in Orange County by getting families off the street, safe and healed.  

CHAPEL OFFERINGS

https://www.simplechurchgiving.net/App/Form/41e6608b-2cee-4344-b9a7-05bb0a72f24f
https://www.charityonwheels.com/
https://www.charityonwheels.com/
https://www.charityonwheels.com/


Middle School Corner
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Calling all current 5th, 6th and 7th grade students and parents!

Please check out the REQUIRED summer reading information 
using the link below. 

2024 Middle School Summer Reading and Enrichment

Several additional recommended activities and boredom busters are
provided as well. 

Retirement Announcement
Our beloved Kathy Tucker (Community Relations/HR) has announced her plans to retire at the end of
June.  Mrs. Tucker joined our staff in 2009 as Bethany’s very first admissions director.  She has been the
first contact and friendly face for many of our school families, as well as the ultimate party planner...ready
to make every Bethany event extra-special from the first day of Kindergarten until the day our 8th
graders walk down the stairs for the last time.  We will miss her!  Please join us in thanking her for service
to our school...congratulatory/thank you cards may be dropped off in the school office.

Mrs. Sara Cerfulle will assume many of Mrs. Tucker’s school duties.  We are thankful they had some years
to work together!

Other Farewells
We also bid a fond farewell to our school counselor, Brianna Ojeda, and our Spanish teacher, Mara
Hernandez, who are taking positions elsewhere.  We appreciate the way they have shared their time and
talents with our students, and we wish them God’s blessings in their new positions!  You may also drop
off thank-you cards for these teachers in the school office.

The Board of Schools is currently finalizing plans for filling both of these positions for the next school
year.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1jgQ8z_zz7hNR2bNZu_qYwp_om_-R8WyK1yMZc408_K8/edit


PTL  BOARD

We are hiring!
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Parents, you are all members of Bethany’s PTL, and you all get to vote for
the board members for next year!  Please take a moment to fill out this
ballot...voting closes on Friday morning!

PTL Board Ballot

Middle School History/8th Grade Homeroom:
Mr. Ruiz really IS going to retire, and we are seeking candidates for the middle school
history/8th grade homeroom position here at Bethany.  

We are seeking a candidate who wishes to teach in a departmentalized middle school and
provide a classroom environment that is Christ-centered, engaging and academically excellent.
This person will also lead the annual 8th Grade trip to Washington DC.  Candidates must
possess excellent communication and collaboration skills, the desire to work cooperatively
with team-mates and a whole-parish understanding of ministry. Teaching credential a must. A
rostered Lutheran teacher is preferred.

Interested candidates should submit resumes to Dr. Fink:  mfink@bethanylutheran.org

Physical Education

Mrs. Brege, our current PE teacher, will be working full time on the church side of Bethany’s
ministry, so we are seeking a part-time PE teacher for next year.  This person would teach PE
two days per week, Grades K-8.  A credentialed PE teacher is preferred.  

Interested candidates whould submit resumes to Dr. Fink:  mfink@bethanylutheran.org

https://forms.gle/cCs5hXsBrs77kk8V8
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